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January 23, 2019 

Ms. Susan Bransen 
Executive Director 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Dear Ms. Bransen & Members of the California Transportation Commission: 

The Central Coast Coalition supports the California Transportation Commission (CTC) staff           
recommendations for Cycle 4 the Active Transportation Program. We highly value the Active             
Transportation Program as a valuable asset to increase safety and mobility of non-motorized             
users. Projects recommended for funding from the Active Transportation Program will help            
increase walking and bicycling and improve safety on the Central Coast. There are also              
transformative projects recommended for funding that will help close gaps on the California             
Coastal Trail. We greatly appreciate the Commission’s support in helping fund these critical             
projects. 

The projects recommended for ATP funding from the Central Coast include: 

Sponsor Agency by Region Project Title 

Monterey County 

Transportation Agency for Monterey County Fort Ord Regional Trail & Greenway: 
Highway 218 Segment 

Every Child: Community-Supported 
SRTS 

Santa Barbara County 

City of Goleta 

City of Santa Barbara 

San Jose Multi-Purpose Path 

Downtown De La Vina Street Safe 
Crosswalks and Buffered Bike 
Lanes 



 

 
 

 
County of Santa Barbara 

U.S. 101 State Street Undercrossing 
Active Transportation Improvements 
Lower East Side Community 
Connectivity Active Transportation 
Plan 
  
Modoc Road Multimodal Path Gap 
Closure 
  

 

Santa Cruz County   

Santa Cruz County Regional Transportation 
Commission 

UCSC Bike Path Safety 
Improvement Phase 2/Bike Safety 
Education 

 

  
The Central Coast Coalition understands the Active Transportation Program is an extremely            
competitive program with limited funding available for local jurisdictions. Therefore, several very            
high priority projects were not funded this cycle. Moving forward, the Coalition would like the               
Commission to consider that projects of statewide significance such as coastal access receive             
due attention.  

The Central Coast Coalition agencies are excited to apply for projects under the Cycle 5 call for                 
projects. Once again, we support the CTC staff recommendations for Cycle 4 and urge the               
Commission to consider funding for the priority projects listed above. Thank you for accepting              
our support for the Cycle 4 Active Transportation staff recommendations. 
  
If you have any questions, please contact SBCAG Director of Programming, Sarkes Khachek, at              
(805) 961-8913. 
  
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Marjie Kirn, Executive Director Pete Rodgers, Executive Director 
Santa Barbara Association of Governments San Luis Obispo Council of Governments 
  



 

 
 
Debra L. Hale, Executive Director Guy Preston, Executive Director  
Transportation Agency for Monterey County Santa Cruz Co. Regional Transportation 
Commission  
  

  
Mary Gilbert, Executive Director                         Maura Twomey, Executive Director 
San Benito Council of Governments                   Association of Monterey Bay Area Governments 

cc: Mr. Brian Annis, Secretary, California State Transportation Agency 
 Ms. Laurie Berman, Director, California Department of Transportation 
 Mr. Mitch Weiss, Chief Deputy Director, California Transportation Commission 

Mr. Robert Nelson, Deputy Director, California Transportation Commission 
 Ms. Laurie Waters, Associate Deputy Director, California Transportation Commission 

Ms. Anja Aulenbacher, Assistant Deputy Director, California Transportation Commission 
Ms. Meghan Pedroncelli, Staff Service Analyst, California Transportation Commission 

 
 



January 24, 2019 

Ms. Laurie Waters 
ATP Program Manager 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street  
Sacramento CA 95814 

RE: City of Chico’s SR 99 Bikeway Project 

Ms. Waters: 

Please accept this letter as confirmation of support for the City of Chico’s SR 99 Bikeway Project being 
considered for Active Transportation Program funding.  The Mechoopda Indian Tribe of the Chico 
Rancheria has nearby Tribal housing located in a disadvantaged community as defined by Senate Bill 
535 along 20th Street west of State Route 99.  The bike crossing bridge would allow for our tribal 
members and the rest of the residents in the disadvantaged community to safely cross one of Chico's 
busiest major streets.  This bridge is essential to allow for residents, especially kids to safely cross to 
access goods and services including Butte Community College. 

As part of the application process, we provided a letter of support for the City of Chico.  However, since 
the application was prepared, the recent Camp Fire displaced thousands of families into Chico. 
Increased traffic congestion and accidents throughout the urbanized area of Chico has risen drastically. 
We are in need of a safer bicycle, and pedestrian infrastructure and the proposed project represents a 
significant gap closure. 

We look forward to meeting you in person when you come to Chico for a Town Hall meeting in April. 

Thank you, 

Sandra M. Knight 
Vice Chairwoman 
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